
Dear Parents,
Greetings!

We are thrilled to share with you the Pre-Primary Wing Newsletter for the third quarter of
the 2024-25 session. This edition is a lively collection of our students' activities,
showcasing their boundless creativity, enthusiasm, and the joy they bring to our school
community.
Our little ones have been actively engaged this quarter! Each page of this newsletter
celebrates their growing skills and remarkable progress on their developmental journey.
Looking ahead to the upcoming months, we are excited about the array of activities and
learning experiences planned for our Foundational Years. Our commitment remains strong
in providing a nurturing environment where every child can explore, discover, and thrive.
We hope you enjoy reading this newsletter, which captures the wonderful learning
experiences of our young learners. Your support and involvement play a vital role in their
growth, and together, we continue to nurture a strong foundation for their future success.
Warm regards,

Director-Principal
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“There is nothing higher than the Truth.”
Kindergarten celebrated the theme Truth and
non-violence coinciding with the birth
anniversary of Gandhiji - Father of the Nation.
A special assembly was conducted to
commemorate the birth anniversary of
Mahatma Gandhi lovingly called Bapu. Our
learners spoke few lines on Mahatma Gandhi
highlighting his quotes and noble messages,
enlightening their peers with inspirational on
the life of Gandhiji. A drawing activity was
conducted in their Art files where children
made the things that were used by our
beloved Gandhiji. The teachers stressed on
the value of speak no evil, hear no evil and
see no evil. 

GANDHI
JAYANTI





HAPPY 
DUSSEHRA

The festival of Dussehra resonates with the
victory of good over evil, righteousness over
injustice - an important lesson for every child.

The tiny tots dressed up as various characters
from Ramayana were looking magnificent. 

The significance of the festival was explained to
the little learners through the story time with
props . 
Kindergarten students enjoyed story session on
Ramayana with stick puppets made by
 them in the class. The celebration
 was a learning experience for all 
and enriched the young ones about 
our heritage and culture.

Happy Dussehra







happyhalloweenhappyhalloween
Spooky Fun in UKG: The UKG class had an
absolutely spook-tacular time celebrating
Halloween this year! The little ones were

buzzing with excitement as they embraced
the festive spirit with creativity and

enthusiasm.
To kick off the celebration, the children were
invited to dress up as their favourite spooky
characters, and they did not disappoint! The
classroom was filled with witches, vampires,

ghosts, pumpkins, and even a few friendly
monsters, all bringing their costumes to life.
It was a colorful and spooky sight, with the

children proudly parading in their outfits and
sharing laughs with their friends.

But the fun didn’t stop there! The highlight of
the day was the spooky card-making activity







On Children's Day, the teachers
performed entertaining acts for the

students in a special assembly . The fun
continued with exciting class activities
like building with Legos, playing games,
and enjoying a lively dance session. The
day was wrapped up with a joyful class

party, filled with laughter and
celebration, making it a memorable

experience for all the children.











Our UKG students had a wonderful time
celebrating Diwali! The children came

dressed in beautiful ethnic wear, adding
to the festive spirit. The day began with a
special assembly where teachers shared
the significance of Diwali, explaining its

importance and the tradition of
spreading joy and light. After the

assembly, the celebration continued in
the classroom, where the children

actively participated in making colorful
Rangolis to decorate their class. It was a
joyful day filled with learning, creativity,

and the spirit of togetherness.









Show and Tell
Show and tell is an interactive and fun way
for children to enhance their public
speaking skills and showcase something
unique. In a creative show-and-tell session,
our learners conferred the distinction
between healthy and junk food using
"placards" These displays allowed the
young learners to visually represent
nutritious choices alongside less healthy
options. This hands-on approach not only
made the concept engaging but also
instilled early awareness about making
healthier food choices from a young age.



Show and Tell



Show and Tell



Thanksgiving Day Celebration!!!
Thanksgiving Day was celebrated with great
enthusiasm as our little artists showcased

their creativity through a special art and craft
activity. The children made beautiful heart-
shaped cards to express their gratitude and

appreciation for their loved ones. Using vibrant
colors, glitter, and stickers, they decorated

their cards with heartfelt messages and
drawings of things they are thankful for. This

activity not only enhanced their fine motor
skills but also helped them understand the

spirit of Thanksgiving – a day to be grateful and
spread kindness. It was a joyful and meaningful

experience for all!





Good Touch 
Bad Touch

We celebrated Good Touch and Bad Touch week

to help children understand their safety and well-

being. Teachers explained the concept of good

touch and bad touch. They also discussed the idea

of the "safety circle," identifying trusted adults

they can turn to for help. The children reflected

on what they learned by completing a related

worksheet.  It was an important week focused on

keeping our little ones safe and confident.



Good Touch 
Bad Touch
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Excursions
The UKG students  had an

enriching  and joyful  day  during
their  f ie ld  v is i t  to  Farmus Farm.

The v is it  was  a  wonderful
opportunity  for  the  l i tt le  ones  to
explore  the  beauty  of  nature  and

learn  about  farming in  a  fun,
hands-on way.

The chi ldren were  thr i l led  to
witness  strawberry  farming and

even got  to  see  the  process  of
organic  farming up  c lose.  They

enjoyed handpicking  fresh
vegetables  straight  from the

f ie lds ,  which  added a  touch of
excitement  and cur ios ity  to  their
learning  experience.  The  v is it  to

the  pett ing  area  was  another
highl ight ,  where  the  kids

interacted with  farm animals ,
learning  to  care  for  and respect

them.This  f ie ld  tr ip  was  not  only
educat ional  but  a lso  fostered an

appreciat ion  for  nature  and
sustainable  l iv ing  among our

young learners .







Christmas brings cheer and love and we
celebrated it with the same fervour , spreading
the message  of love and joy among our children
. The festival commemorates  the birth of Jesus,
the son of the Christian God.This year at St.
Xavier's High School ,In keeping with the
Christmas spirit ,Children were taken to the
Church and enjoyed singing carols.They learnt
about the birth of Jesus through story. The tiny
tots of kindergarten made a Santa craft and
decorated a clay Christmas tree. They relished
the Christmas snacks during the class party. It
was indeed a day filled with great fun and joy for
them.













On the occasion of Christmas, the
children visited the church to

learn about its significance. They
were briefed on the church's

rituals and the process of prayer,
gaining a deeper understanding of

the spiritual practices. The
importance of Christmas as a

celebration of love, kindness, and
the birth of Jesus was also

shared, making it a meaningful
experience for all the children.

CHURCH

VISIT
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Enrichment activities encourages students to take a more expansive or
in depth look on subjects to a more meaningful facet of the real world.
Enrichment promotes critical thinking and problem solving skills,
improve students ability to concentrate and make learning  more
meaningful, valuable and rewarding.
Enrichment activities are fun which helps students to become more
engaged in their learning and retain more information.

"In our Subject Enrichment Activity, little learners explored the
wonders of Seed Germination, where they planted tiny seeds and
watched them grow with the magic of sunlight, water, and care.
Through this hands-on experience, children understood the
importance of nature and how a small seed transforms into a plant.
Alongside this, the CVC Ribbon Activity made learning fun and
interactive as children twisted ribbons, blended sounds, and formed
simple CVC words like 'cat,' 'hat,' and 'mat.' This engaging activity
strengthened their phonics skills while making reading an enjoyable
experience. With curiosity and enthusiasm, the young minds actively
participated, making learning both meaningful and exciting!"

Subject 
Enrichment



SEED GERMINATION ACTIVITY



CVC RIBBON ACTIVITY
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